MARCH 17, 2009 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

(b)
Public Hearing and Action on Amendments to Chapter 55 (Zoning Ordinance) and 57 (Subdivision and Land Use Control Ordinance) to describe requirements and facilitate placement of commercial recycling dumpsters and related enclosures – Staff Recommendation:  Approval
Cheng explained amendments and made a brief presentation.

Noting no speakers, Bona declared the public hearing closed.

Moved by Pratt, seconded by Potts, that the City of Ann Arbor Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the amendments to Chapter 55 (Zoning ordinance), Section 5:92, Zoning Compliance  Permit Required, and Chapter 57 (Subdivision and Land Use Control Ordinance), Section 5:122, Site Plans, addressing placement of commercial recycling and related enclosures.
Potts asked whether this amendment would regulate private recycling containers.

Pulcipher replied that Planning staff was aware of that issue, but that it was not connected to this amendment.

Westphal asked whether the 100 square-foot threshold was sufficient space.

McMurtrie replied that a standard dumpster was 6-feet by 6-feet, and that this number had not changed in twenty years, nor was it likely to change.  He said the goal was to place hundreds of these containers across the City in order to capture much of the recyclable waste currently going to landfills.

A vote on the motion showed:



YEAS:
Bona, Borum, Carlberg, Mahler, Potts, Pratt, Westphal



NAYS:
None



ABSENT:
Derezinski, Woods
Motion carried unanimously.
